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DORCHESTER COUNTY CAREER & TECHNOLOGY CENTER
BOARD MINUTES

April 9, 2024 
Public Hearing – 2:30 p.m.
Regular Meeting – 3:00 p.m.
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT


BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT 
Mr. Brad Davis, Chairperson


Dr. Greg Harrison – ex-officio (DD2)
Mr. Jason Carraher, Vice Chairperson

TBD – ex-officio (DD4)
Mr. Willie Jenkins, Secretary
Mrs. Michele Bryngelson

Mrs. Mildred Heatley
Notice to the Media:  In accordance to SC Code of Law, 1976, Section 30-4-80 (d) as amended, the following have been notified of the time and location of this meeting:  The Post and Courier, The Journal Scene and the Eagle Record.

The Public Hearing on the budget for 2024 – 2025 was held from 2:30 p.m. until 3:00 p.m.  No visitors were in attendance.
Mr. Davis, Chairperson, called the meeting of the Dorchester County Career & Technology Center Board of Trustees to order by reciting the “Pledge of Allegiance” followed by a moment of reflection.
Welcome Visitors – Mr. Davis:  Mr. Davis welcomed Mr. Justin Teal, the new Information Systems Director for the Career Center.
Approval of Agenda – Mr. Davis:  Mr. Jenkins made the motion, seconded by Mrs. Bryngelson, to approve the agenda for today’s meeting. The vote of the Board was unanimous.

Approval of Minutes for Meeting held March 12, 2024:  Mrs. Heatley made the motion, seconded by Mr. Jenkins, to approve the minutes for the meeting held March 12, 2024.  The vote of the Board was unanimous.

Discussion of Board’s Bills Claim for March, 2024: – (Mrs. Garrick):  The Board reviewed the bills claim for March, 2024.
A Board Member’s Moment – Mr. Davis:  Mr. Davis opened up the floor for comments.  Each Board member had an opportunity to speak.
District 2/District 4 Update:  Dr. Greg Harrison was unable to attend today’s meeting.
Administrative Report – Mr. Villeponteaux:  Items discussed were as follows:
· After discussion, Mr. Jenkins made the motion, seconded by Mrs. Bryngelson, to approve the budget for school year 2024-2025.  The vote of the Board was unanimous.

· Final purchases are still being made from this year’s budget and teacher requests.

· Contracts are scheduled to be distributed next week.  All letters of intent have been returned, so we don’t anticipate any issues.

· Mr. Broderick gave a report on Mrs. Ulmer’s Cosmetology students who participated in the Skills competition.  They placed first and second in Esthetics and second place in Cosmetology.
· Mr. Behr gave a report on Mrs. Reynolds’ Welding student who placed 1st in the Skills competition and will be going to Nationals.

· Mr. O’Neill’s Electricity students competed in the Charleston Electrical Contractors Association (CECA) Apprenticeship contest and placed first, second and third in the high school category.  Mr. Davis asked the Board Secretary to draft a letter of appreciation to those instructors whose students are going to Nationals.
· The status of Arbor Gen is still unknown at this time.

· We met with the architectural firm today and got an update.  They were given a list of items to complete.

· We continue to meet with DCFD to review the installation of the new fire burn building.

· We are still waiting to get the proposal from the engineering firm as to what needs to be done to fix the flooding issue in Diesel.
· We have finally purchased a fire truck that will be picked up this Friday.
Without objection, this meeting stands adjourned.
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